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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

SPECIAL BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

FRIDAY, MARCH 10, 2017 AT 3:00 P.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharonda Williams, Commissioner Flozell Daniels, Commissioner Al Herrera, Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere, Commissioner Barbara Waiters, and Commissioner Walter Tillery and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
COMMISSIONER ABSENT:  Commissioner Earline Roth
EXECUTIVE SESSION (2/3RDS VOTE TO CONSIDER)

Commissioner Tillery moved and Commissioner Waiters seconded to go into Executive Session at 3:13 p.m. on the matter of:
· DISCUSSION OF CHARACTERISTICS AND QUALIFICATIONS OF EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR APPLICANTS 

Verbal Motion 17-033 was approved unanimously.
Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Gardere seconded to come out of Executive Session at 3:39 p.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-034 was approved unanimously.

RTA Chairwoman’s Report
Report of Hiring Committee
Chairwoman Williams stated that there were 36 applicants for the position of Executive Director.  She said that the Hiring Committee met on a few occasions, or at least had conferred, and narrowed the selection to 3 candidates.  Two people dropped out and in December the Board asked that an additional candidate be considered and the Hiring Committee submitted the name of Gregory Cook and he has met with all of the Board Members and the Board considered Mr. Ken Zatarain and Mr. Gregory Cook for the position of Executive Director for the agency.

Commissioner Daniels moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to enter into contract negations with Gregory Cook for the position of Executive Director.  Motion 17-035 was approved unanimously.  
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

Alex Posorske stated that Transit Driver Appreciation Day was Friday, March 17, 2017 and Ride NOLA was going to be on Elks Place at Canal handing out goody bags to the operators.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Gardere moved and Commissioner Herrera seconded to adjourn the Special Board Meeting of March 10, 2017 at 3:53 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 17-036 was approved unanimously.
